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Senator McLucas asked: 

Can the Department provide any work completed to ascertain what the pension rate will be under the 

new arrangements for each of the following: single full rate, couple full rate, and parenting payment. 

Under the new arrangements compared with the current arrangements after one year, four years and 10 

years. 

 

Answer: 

Projected fortnightly pension rate after implementation - new arrangement compared with current:  

 

Parenting Payment Single One year after 

implementation  

Four years after 

implementation 

PPS - CPI only $716.40 $770.90 

PPS – current settings $718.90 $789.00 

 

Pensions One year after 

implementation 

Single – CPI only $864.40 

Single – current settings $874.20 

Couple (each) - CPI only $651.60 

Couple (each) – current 

settings 
$659.00 

 

The costing for the measure to index pensions by CPI only is based on current Treasury parameters 

which cover the forward years to 2017-18.  Projected rates are based on those Treasury forecasts. 

Actual rates will depend on future movements in inflation and wages growth. 

 

The new arrangements for Parenting Payment Single (PPS) are due to commence in 2014-15 and the 

projected fortnightly payment rates for PPS are annual averages for 2015-16 and 2018-19.  For all 

other pensions the change to indexation arrangements will not occur until September 2017 and the 

projected fortnightly payment rates is an annual average for 2018-19.  

 

Projections for the years beyond the forward estimates period will depend on movements in all 

uprating parameters, which is difficult to predict.  Treasury projections for these parameters beyond 

the forward estimates are not available.  Any projections beyond the forward estimates would be 

highly speculative. 


